



Thursday, June 6, 2024

Dear Parents,

The Saskatchewan Teachers Federation has declared a work to rule in schools provincewide beginning Monday, June 10th.

In this provincewide work to rule job action, teachers are required by the STF to complete a restricted work day and withdraw student-lunch supervision, extracurricular activities, and other voluntary services outside the work day. All schools have a supervision plan in place during this withdrawal of services.

The length of this withdrawal of services is "indefinite" at this time, and we expect to know more over the next week.

We will continue to keep families informed as we receive job action notifications to ensure that you are aware of the scheduled strike actions.

Thank you,

Nigel McCarthy
Director of Education

Director of Education

**LCSD** 

Jason Neville

Director of Education

**LPSD**